Town of Lyme Board of Selectmen Minutes for March 4, 2010

- 1. At 8:00 am Simon opened the meeting. The following attended all or parts of the meeting: Simon Carr (chair), Dick Jones (member), Charles Ragan (member), Dina Cutting (Administrative Assistant), Pauline Field (Police Chief) and Patty Jenks (Town Clerk).
- 2. The following administrative matters were discussed and actions taken:
 - a. The minutes of February 25th were approved as submitted.
 - b. The manifest was reviewed and approved.
 - c. The Board briefly discussed Tuesday night's "Little Town Meeting", Monday's Conservation and Recreation Commissions' meetings and last Thursday's Planning Board meeting.
 - d. The Board discussed travel on Town roads in light of "mud season". It was agreed to request both the x-country skiing and snowmobile communities to limit travel on the Dorchester Road and to post "muddy road pass at your own risk" signs at the intersection of the Dorchester Road and Grafton Turnpike.
 - e. The Board authorized the chair to sign the application for a highway safety grant on behalf of the Board.
 - f. The Board signed an application for a credit card for Town use and briefly discussed a draft credit card policy.
- 3. The meeting adjourned at 8:47.

R. G. Jones recorder

Approved: March 11, 2010 1 of 1